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Lake Erie electrofishing survey doesn’t find any Asian carp

By Eric D. Lawrence, Detroit Free Press Staff Writer, freep.com

The inlets near Michigan's Lost Peninsula were filled with yellow lotus flowers in bloom, gizzard shad, wild goldfish and bluegills on Wednesday.

But there was no sign of Asian carp in the waters that spill from southeastern Monroe County into Lake Erie -- as was also the case during previous days of an electrofishing and netting survey that began Monday in Ohio.

Roger Knight, the Lake Erie program administrator for the Ohio Department of Natural Resources' Division of Wildlife, wasn't surprised. He observed Wednesday's work from a nearby boat in North Maumee Bay.

"I didn't expect that we would find one," Knight said. "If there were detectable numbers of these fish, we would have heard about them."

The Ohio and Michigan departments of natural resources and the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service launched testing last week in response to test results released last month that showed DNA evidence of silver carp in North Maumee Bay and bighead carp in Sandusky Bay from samples taken last year. Five hundred water samples collected in the Sandusky and Maumee rivers, and their adjacent bays, will be filtered in a search for environmental DNA evidence and will be analyzed during the next five weeks by the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers.

Electrofishing efforts wrapped up Wednesday. The technique allows a three-person crew to quickly assess what types of fish are in a given area. Two electrode-equipped booms attached to the front of special boats are lowered into the water as a generator sends out a mild electrical current. Fish are attracted to and then stunned by the current, giving the crew enough time to scoop up and examine any fish floating on the surface before dropping them back in the water, seemingly unfazed.

Although there have been no substantiated reports of live Asian carp in Lake Erie since 2000, concern has grown that the invasive fish could become established and develop a breeding population. With no physical barriers to prevent their movement, Asian carp could then move into the Detroit River and Lake St. Clair.

Their prolific spawning, voracious appetite -- they feed on the microscopic plants and animals that form the base of the food chain -- and longevity of 20 years or more could spell trouble for the estimated $7-billion Great Lakes fishery. They have spread rapidly north up the Mississippi and other rivers in the last couple of decades.

"Once they get in here and get established, you're pretty much along for the ride," Knight said. "There's reason for concern."

A possible Asian carp invasion of the Great Lakes also is a concern for area fishermen.

"Everybody that I know of ... they're worried about it," Roy Ruetz Sr., 69, of Erie said as he prepared Wednesday to leave the boat launch at Halfway Creek in Monroe County in his quest for perch. "Right now everything is good, but 10 years from now, who knows?"

